
This appointment system is intended for eligible applicants who have 
not yet been interviewed, or who were not able to meet their original 
appointment dates.  

If you meet ANY of the following conditions, you should NOT
schedule a visa interview appointment:

(A) You have been interviewed and refused an immigrant or a K 
visa.

(B) You are the principal beneficiary and have failed to 
reschedule your visa interview appointment within a year 
from the original appointment date.

(C) You are the principal beneficiary and have failed to contact or 
communicate with the Embassy for more than a year from the 
time you were informed that your case is ready for final 
processing.

(D) You are a K2 derivative applicant and have failed to apply for 
a visa within a year from the time of the Principal 
Beneficiary’s visa issuance.

(E) Your case is not current for processing based on the current 
cut-off dates. For more information about priority dates and 
cut-off dates please click here.

(F)You have yet to submit the required documents either to the 
Embassy or the National Visa Center.

(G) You have yet to receive a notification from the Embassy or 
the National Visa Center regarding your eligibility for 
scheduling an interview.

If you schedule an appointment, and any of the above conditions 
apply to you, you may not be interviewed, even if you present yourself 
at the Embassy on the scheduled date.

If you are not certain whether or not you are eligible to schedule an 
appointment using this system, you may speak to our representative 
at the call center who will assist you with your scheduling concerns.


